Lois Liechti

Director — Regulatory Affairs

KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations Company
1200 Main Street

Kansas City, MO 64105

816-556-2612

816-556-2787 fax

lois.liechti@kcpl.com

March 31, 2017

Mr. Morris Woodruff

Secretary

Missouri Public Service Commission
200 Madison Street, Suite 100

P.O. Box 360

Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360

RE: ET-2017-0097
Mr. Woodruft:

KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations Company (“GMO”) hereby submits a proposed rate
schedule to adjust charges related to the approved Renewable Energy Standard Rate
Adjustment Mechanism (“RESRAM”). GMO’s RESRAM tariff requires the Company to
make a filing each calendar year with each filing to become effective in December of each
year. However, this semi-annual filing is necessary to remove the RESRAM Offset
Adjustment (“ROA”) in effect for the six-month period beginning December 1, 2016 through
May 31, 2017 per File No. ET-2017-0097.

The current effective 3rd Revised Sheet No. 137.3 includes an ROA per kWh rate of
($0.00032), resulting in a RESRAM per kWh rate of $0.00059. This ROA is the result of a
$1.3 million disallowance per the Non-Unanimous Stipulation and Agreement in rate Case
No. ER-2016-0156. Pursuant to 4 CSR 240-20.100(6)(11) of the Missouri Public Service
Commission (“Commission”) regulations, the ROA is designed to reconcile such disallowed
costs within a six-month period immediately subsequent to any commission order regarding
such disallowance. Accordingly, this ROA is effective for a six-month Disallowance
Effective Period (“DEP”), or December 1, 2016 through May 31, 2017. Therefore, the
Company is making this one-time filing to remove the ROA.

The proposed 4th Revised Sheet No. 137.3 has set the ROA per kWh rate to zero, resulting in

a RESRAM rate applicable to customers’ bills of $0.00091 per kWh. The proposed rate
schedule bears an issue date of March 31, 2017, and an effective date of June 1, 2017.
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This proposed rate will result in an increase of approximately $0.32 per month for
residential customers using 1,000 kWh per month.

The next annual RESRAM rate adjustment will be filed September 30, 2017, with an
effective date of December 1, 2017. The documentation containing information required by

4 CSR 240-20.100(6)(12) consisting of a RESRAM revenue reconciliation as well as
workpapers supporting the proposed rate schedule will be updated and provided at that time.

Respectfully,
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Lois Liechti

Attachments

cc: Office of the General Counsel
Office of the Public Counsel





